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Marines, 
 
During the last month, our detachment lost 
one of our own, a loss I know that we all feel 
as we reflect on the life and legacy of Marine 
Bob Hartley.  His celebration of life was on 
July 15, 2024, an opportunity for many of his 
friends, family, and fellow Marines to come 
together to celebrate his memory, share sto-
ries, and keep his name alive. When I first met Bob, we were a part 
of a group of Marines from the detachment that travelled to see the 
Reserve Artillery unit shooting at Fort Picket.  He took an interest in 
my life, asking me questions about my daughters and telling me 
about his career after the Marines.  Ever since that first meeting, 
Bob always remembered to ask about my daughters, listening to 
how they were doing in school or soccer.  His interest in his fellow 
Marine's lives was genuine.  Marine Bob Harley will be 
missed.  Rest in peace, Marine.     
 
Make sure to come out to our next meeting, where we will have Ni-
cole Fox as a guest speaker.  Nicole will talk about becoming a vet-
eran mentor for the county of Henrico Veterans' treatment docket. 
 
Marines- take care in that heat.  Try to stay cool in this heat as the 
temperature continues to rise and the heat index hits between 105-
109, while also remembering to check on your neighbors. I hope 
that this finds all Marines doing well. Our next detachment meeting 
is this Saturday July 27, 2024, and I look forward to seeing you 
there.   

 
Semper Fi, 
Nick 
 
 

  

Quartermaster Store Link: 
 
https://jamesmslay.itemorder.com/sale 

https://jamesmslay.itemorder.com/sale
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MINUTES 
JAMES M. SLAY DETACHMENT 

MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 
22 June 2024 

 

Due to technical difficulties, the minutes for the June meeting 
were not recorded. 

 
 

Today (23 July), Johnny Day (Paymaster) and Tom Hastings (USO Coordinator)       
presented the Detachment’s quarterly donation of $900.00 in grocery gift cards to Mrs.  
Jennifer Combs-Pokrywka at the Richmond Airport USO Lounge. These donations go 
directly to our local USO lounge and provide snacks and essentials for our traveling  
service members and retirees and their dependents.  
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William “Bob” Newton Hartley 
June 20, 1939 - June 27, 2024 

Midlothian, Virginia 

Obituary 
William “Bob” Newton Hartley, 85, of Midlothian, Virginia, went to a better place on Thursday, June 27, 
2024. He was preceded in death by his beloved wife of 49 years, Myrna Jean Hartley; parents, Armor 
Llewellyn and Mary Marguerite Greenstreet Hartley; and sister, Betty Ann Straus. 
He is survived by his sons, Mark Hartley, William E. Hartley (Maureen); sister, Mary Ellen Price (Bill); 
brother, Armor Llewellyn Hartley (Rhonda); grandchildren, Elizabeth, Jack, Victor; and numerous nieces 
and nephews. 

 
After proudly serving in the Marine Corps, Bob pursued his love of flying by attending flight school. He 
ultimately became a flight instructor, which led him to meet the love of his life, Myrna. They married and 
had children together. Their family enjoyed life in Richmond and summers at their river place, boating, 
fishing, and crabbing on the Rappahannock River. Bob built his own successful business as a manufac-
turer’s representative for costume jewelry, ultimately taking a leadership position at IFJAG (International 
Fashion Jewelry and Accessories Group). Upon retirement Bob spent time volunteering for the Marine 
Corps League and doing the activities that he loved: golfing, traveling, shooting, and spending time with 
family and friends. 

 
His memorial service will be held later this month at 
Morrissett Funeral & Cremation Service, 6500 Iron 
Bridge Road, North Chesterfield, VA 23234. Recep-
tion to follow at the funeral home. 
In lieu of flowers, the family suggests that memorial 
contributions be made in Bob’s name to the Marine 
Corps League, https://secure.etransfer.com/eft/
flexblockcode/donation1.cfm?
d2org=MCLeague&d2tool=donate 
 

(Copied from: Morrissett Funeral and     
Cremation Service) 
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WHAT IS THE VETERAN’S TREATMENT DOCKET AND THE ROLE OF 
THE MENTOR? 
 

Henrico County is in the process of implementing a specialty docket that focuses on “justice involved veterans” who 
struggle with substance abuse and/or mental health issues.  Twenty years of war have left lasting scars on some of our veterans, 
and self-medicating with drugs and/or alcohol has led to problems.  The docket diverts these veterans from the criminal justice 
system into an intensive treatment program, giving them a chance to finally address the underlying issues that led to their criminal 
behavior.  

 
 For this docket to succeed, it is essential to have veteran mentors assigned to each veteran defendant mentee.  The Men-

tor is a volunteer who acts as a coach, guide, role model and advocate for the Mentee and provides moral support during the treat-
ment program.  Mentors are assigned to mentees based on branch of service, gender, age, interests, etc.   All mentors must be vet-
erans who have an honorable discharge and must have time on a weekly basis to devote to their mentee.  Mentors are expected to 
attend all court dates (typically every other week for a couple hours) with their mentees as well as maintain communication out-
side of court to offer support and guidance throughout the process. Mentors are not treatment providers, but rather help rekindle 
the pride and camaraderie the veteran had while in uniform. 

 
 If interested in being a Mentor, please contact Sheila Lopez-Fetty , Deputy Clerk of Henrico County General District 
Court at slopezfetty@vacourts.gov.   

MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!! 
BECOME A VETERAN MENTOR FOR THE   

COUNTY OF HENRICO VETERANS’              
TREATMENT DOCKET 

 

mailto:slopezfetty@vacourts.gov
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The date has not been set. 
I'm hoping that 10-20 will want to do this. 
When I have a number, I'll set a date with  
the State Aviation Officer and the site  
Chief Warrant Officer. 
 
Thanks, Fred 
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The Slay Detachment was recently recognized by the 
Department of Virginia  for it’s newsletter, the Scuttle-
butt and the editor Rich Van Damme. 
 
As you can see, the award is so new that we weren't 
even given a data plate for the plaque. 
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Paymaster Corner – July 2024 

  
Reminder, annual membership payments are due by September 30th.  We are 
processing your payments for annual dues from the PayPal platform and depos-
iting the checks that are arriving by mail. Thanks.  Again if you have any pay-
master questions please reach out to me by email at Paymaster329@gmail.com  

mailto:Paymaster329@gmail.com
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           Here’s the OPHT (Purple Heart Truck) 
 

Former Detachment member Dave 
Jennings and the 
Sgt Maj James F. Moore MCL Detach-
ment 1062 Northern Neck, issued the 
invitation. This great event gave me an 
opportunity to meet this Medal of Honor 
recipient and receive his challenge 
coin. OPHT was just ahead of SGT 
RECKLESS and the USMC guiding him 
through the day. 
 
Dave Charbonneau   
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Rifle and Pistol Shooting 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

POC: Lou Seigel at 804-492-9202 (home) or 434-391-5909 (cell). 
 

Looking forward to another fun and Safe shooting year. 

Colonial Shooting 
Academy 

 Cavalier Shooting 
Range 

 

10 January    

14 February    

13 March    

10 April  1 April  

8 May  6 May  

12 June  3 June  

10 July  1 July  

14 August  5 August  

11 September  2 September  

9 October  7 October Rifle Champs 

13 November  14 October Pistol Champs 

11 December    

Paymaster Corner, 
 
We are accepting donations for the 2024 Leatherneck Club.  Please mail your check to our new 
address; PO box 245 in Charles City VA 23030.   If you would like to pay electronically please 
contact me by email at paymaster329@gmail.com and we can make arrangements. Once your 
Leatherneck Club donation is received I will send you a donation letter by email. 
 
 

mailto:paymaster329@gmail.com
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Richmond Marines, James M. Slay Detachment #329 
  Richmondmarines.net 

 

This is your location on the net to keep track of what is going on with your de-
tachment. Between this and the Scuttlebutt Newsletter you should be well in-
formed. 
 
The website will grow if you help. If you have any suggestions, please forward 
them to the webmaster (Dan Sierra) at 329WebSgt@gmail.com 

JAMES M. SLAY DETACHMENT MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

 

Lou requests that you bring to the detachment meeting any issues of you Semper Fi 
magazine you no longer need. They are going to put new labels over your address 
label, complements of the Slay Detachment. These will be delivered to the VA. 

The detachment has a new mailing address: 
 
P.O. Box 245, Charles City, VA 23030 
 
The old address will remain active for one year and mail will be forwarded to Charles City. 

Have I missed putting something in the Scuttlebutt 
that you were expecting to see or read?  I’m sure I 
have.  If  so, please let me know.  When I put the SB 
together I am usually doing it in a hurried state. I scan 
through my emails trying to find items I was sup-
posed to include and some I know are there but I 
can’t find them.  My apologies.  

mailto:http://www.richmondmarines.net/
mailto:329WebSgt@gmail.com
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HOUSTON-HOLICKY-SITTER VETERANS FORUM 
MC: Col. Bill Parrish, USMC Ret. 

 
 

HHS Veterans’ Forum meets next on Tuesday August 13, 2024.   
 
Location will be Publix, 2250 John Rolfe Pky, Henrico, VA 23233. We will be in the 
Community Meeting Room on the 2nd floor. 
 
The guest speaker will be CDR Paul Giarra, U.S. Navy (Ret). His topic will be USMC 
operating in the maritime approaches to China, and integration of Marine Corps with 
USN, USA, USAF, USCG and functional commands (TRANSCOM, SPACECOM,     
CYBERCOM and STRATCOM). His bio is on the following page. 
 
Doors open at 1115, the program begins at 1150, and the program will conclude by 1300. 
Lunch may be purchased from the Publix’ Deli.   

The Houston-Holicky-Sitter Veterans’ Forum is an informal forum for veterans of all branches of the armed 
forces. Col. Joseph J. Holicky, Jr. (USMC, ret.) and Congressional Medal of Honor recipient Col. Carl L. 
Sitter (USMC, ret.) began having lunch together in the mid 1970’s following their retirements. Over the 
years other veterans and local active duty Marines joined them for lunch. In the early 1980’s Lt. Col. L.W. 
“Chip” Houston (USMCR, ret.) became part of the leadership team and served as its Master of Ceremonies 
for over 25 years. Today nearly 100 veterans meet each month to carry on the HHS tradition and to hear 
prominent guest speakers address military history, national security issues, and other topics of interest to 
veterans.  
 
HHS is apolitical, and promotion of political interests is prohibited. HHS is a not-for-profit group, but it is 
neither a 501c3 nor a 501c4 organization. 
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PAUL S. GIARRA 
President, Global Strategies & Transformation 

psgiarra@gsandt.net 
703.615.4114 (C) 

 

At this point in his life, Paul Giarra is dedicated to those who are coming next.  Certain of the necessity of 
broadening the debate over and support for American sea power and maritime strategy, he is one of the 
coordinators of the Navy Strategy Discussion Group, an informal and off-the-record pro bono civil-
military organization with its origins extending back to classified Navy staff discussions in the 1980s.   
 
Paul Giarra also is a coordinator of the multi-year American 
Sea Power Project in the pages of Proceedings at the U.S. 
Naval Institute, chartering current thinking about the ends, 
ways, and means of American sea power. 
 
He also is one of the founders of the Madison Grand Strategy 
Project, which convenes monthly sea power workshops. 
 
Paul Giarra uses applied history as a key strategic planning 
tool.  He has been reading naval and military history for 
more than 60 years, and reading critically for more than 40 
years.  Commissioned in Harvard’s last NROTC class, he 
never doubted that he was going to be a naval officer, and 
indulged his enduring interests in ships and aircraft, educa-
tion, and strategic planning.  What surprised him was how 
broad his Navy and post-Navy career would be. 
 
As a navalist and naval strategist, Mr. Giarra is a frequent 
collaborator and contributor in the U.S. navalist dialogue on 
maritime strategy, and writes frequently on the subject of 
U.S. sea power and maritime strategy.   
 
Before it was publicly acknowledged, he conducted the first 
unclassified analysis of China’s land-mobile, MaRV’d anti-
ship ballistic missile capability, and its serious implications 
for American naval strategy and operations.  He also is the author of numerous articles in Proceedings and 
elsewhere, including “Ten Realities for the New CNO”;  “The Navy and Nation Need a Maritime Strate-
gy”;  “A Coherent Maritime Strategy”;  and “Time To Recalibrate: The Navy Needs Tactical Nuclear 
Weapons . . . Again”, in response to recent Chinese and Russian nuclear developments. 
 
During his Navy career, Mr. Giarra was a P-3 pilot;  a naval strategic planner;  and a political-military 
strategic planner for Far East, South Asia and Pacific issues.  He served in two aircraft carriers, USS 
Guam and USS Midway.  As a serving officer, he managed the U.S.-Japan alliance in the Office of the 
Secretary of Defense.  He attended both the U.S. Naval War College, and the Japanese National Institute 
for Defense Studies (Japan’s National War College equivalent). 
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2024 WES PRUITT LEATHERNECK CLUB  

Begin or renew your Leatherneck Club Membership for 2024. Your 
$100 annual membership fee supports the activities and efforts of the 
James M. Slay Detachment, a not-for-profit 501c4 Veteran’s Service Or-
ganization. Contact Detachment Paymaster Johnny Day 
at: Paymaster329@gmail.com  

Spike Williamson 

Jamie Pleasants 

Bob Gilliam III 

Lou Seigel 

John Beall Jr 

David Charbonneau 

Tim Taylor 

Fred Marotta 

William Akers 

William Jeffress 

Nick Wennberg 

Bruce Steeley 

Rich Van Damme 

Greg Lee 

Clint Harrington 

Bob Hartley 

John Clickener 

Richard Zimmer 

Roberta Richards 

Phil Hebner 

Kevin O’Connor 

Thomas Milhausen 

Lonny Fry 

Reese Haller 

 

Marine Corps Reading 

 

Do you enjoy reading about Marine Corps history? How about military 
history in general? If you do then I have a web site for you. It’s the 
Marine Corps History Division. Posted are many publications which 
are in PDF format for you to open and download. Here is the address 
(I hope the link works).  https://www.usmcu.edu/Research/History-
Division/ 
 
Open the link, then click on Publications, then click on Books by topic, 
and then choose a topic. Then just pick a book and click on the im-
age. Enjoy 

 

mailto:Paymaster329@gmail.com
https://www.usmcu.edu/Research/History-Division/
https://www.usmcu.edu/Research/History-Division/

